

SAINT CHARLES' PARISH

5 Union Street, Paisley PA2 6DU Tel: 0141-889-2614

Email - <u>stcharles@rcdop.org.uk</u>
Website: <u>www.stcharles-paisley.org.uk</u>
Facebook.com/stcharlespaisley
Twitter: @stcharles_rc
Scottish Charity No. SCO13514



Parish Priest: Canon James Duggan Permanent Deacon: Deacon Brian Mackenzie

Priest in Residence: Mgr. James Canon Cunningham (retired)

Liturgical Services

Mass times: Saturday Vigil - 5:00pm

Sunday - 10.30am, 12.00noon & 5.30pm

Weekdays - 10.00am

Confession: Thursday - 9:30-9:50am

Saturday - 9:30-9:50am, 4:30-5:00pm & after 5pm Mass

Rosary: Weekdays - 9.35am **Exposition:** Thursday - 10.30-11.30am

Legacies

When making a will, have you thought of leaving a legacy to the parish or diocese?

Gift Aid

If you pay tax, fill in a Gift Aid form and we get an extra 25% on top of your donation.

Corpus Christi - Year B

INTRODUCTION

We cannot afford to take the gift of Eucharist for granted. There are many reasons people give for no longer going to church. There is one great reason to attend. It is here as a community of believers we receive the most precious and sacred of all gifts from our God this side of heaven. It is here we receive the most sacred gift of Jesus in the Eucharist.

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW

The first open meeting for our cluster area, which is seeking to discern the way ahead in our Diocese, takes place in St. Andrew's Academy at 7.00pm this coming Monday, 4th June. It's essential that our parish is well represented at this, so please make every effort to attend.

PARISH MEETING

Following on from the 'All Things New' Open Meeting on 4th June, we will be holding a parish meeting in the church at 7.00pm on Monday, 18th June, in order to discuss the way forward for our parish and diocese.

PRAYERS FOR PRIESTS

This takes place this coming Thursday, 7th June, after the 10.00am Mass. All are welcome to join us in prayer.

PRAYER LIST FOR THE SICK

There has ben further clarification about naming people on the sick list, which has been confirmed by the Commissioner's Office. We will be able to name parishioner's on the sick list, while we should confirm that the person wants to be named on the list. This normally would have happened anyway. Due to this, it is better to make requests for the sick list in person to Fr. Jim.

GDPR

The new GDPR (General Data Protection Regulation) became law across Europe on Friday May 25th. The Diocese of Paisley would like to reassure you that it takes your data very seriously, and will protect it in compliance with all aspects of the new regulation. We have established that for Parish groups and ministries there is legitimate interest for the purpose of contacting you that constitutes the legal basis for holding personal data, and for Gift Aid this is covered by the agreement that you previously signed, so you do not need to do anything else at present. If there is any further need to gain your approval for any specific purpose then we will contact you directly. There will also be copies of our Privacy Notice at the back of the church or you can visit the website at www.stcharles-paisley.org.uk.

YOUTH TO LOURDES 2018 FUNDRAISING

We are currently in the last -leg of fundraising for our pilgrimage to Lourdes and we would appreciate your help. Our sponsored walk around the Greenock Cut will take place on 10th June. We also holding a raffle which will be drawn on Sunday 24th June. The first prize in our raffle is a Celtic shirt and football boots worn by Calum McGregor in the 2017-2018 Season. Second prize is a £50 Amazon gift voucher and third prize is a £25 Amazon gift voucher. We are also offering supporters the opportunity to 'sponsor a kilt' for £30 and to sponsor a 'polo shirt' for £10. Please support any of the young people from our pilgrimage who may be fundraising in your parish community over the next few weeks. If you'd like to buy raffle tickets or provide sponsorship for kilts and/or polo shirts please contact Fr. John Morrison on 889 5056 or e-mail vocations@rcdop.org.uk. For information please also visit the 'Paisley Vocations' facebook site.

COLLECTION

Many thanks for last week's collection which amounted to £1,569 and £1,030 for Pro-Life. This weekend the second collection is for the Building Fund. Next weekend it will be for the Sick and Retired Priests' Fund

PARISH FETE

A tremendous amount of work was put into the parish fete. Thank you so much to everyone who contributed and offered so much of their time. It was a wonderful community experience which I hope you all enjoyed.

200 CLUB MAY DRAW

The winners for the May draw are:

1.	112	Heather B - £200.00
2.	164	Anne S - £100.00
3.	139	Jacqueline R - £50.00
4.	88	James Q - £25.00
5.	57	Helen McK - £25.00

Please pick up your winnings from the Sacristy or Chapel House.

CHILDREN'S LITURGY

We are looking for volunteers to help at the Children's Liturgy from the start of the next school session. If anyone is interested, please speak to Fr Jim as soon as possible. Thank you.

MASS FOR THE SICK

The Spirituality Group would like to invite you all to our annual Mass for the Sick next Saturday, 9th June at 10.00am. Anointing of the sick will take place during the Mass and it would be very helpful if we could work together in encouraging as many people as possible to attend. If you can assist anyone, by bringing them along on the day, that would be ideal. All are welcome to attend and even if you have friends or family who are unable to be there, please remember that you can still come along and pray for them. There will be tea and coffee in the hall after the Mass.

20-40 NETWORK EVENTS

Aged 20-40? Would you like to meet some fellow young Catholics? 'Networking at the Museum' is on 9th June at Kelvingrove Museum, from 2pm-4pm. To register for a free ticket e-mail 2040network@gmail.com or join our mailing list to find out about future events if you can't make this one.

CHRIST THE KING FATIMA VIGIL

The next vigil will take place on Tuesday, 12th June. We would like to run a bus from the parish to Howwood <u>but will only be able to do so if there are enough numbers</u>, so if you are interested in coming along, please place your name on the list in the porch <u>as soon as possible</u>.

PROPOSED PARISH TRIP TO KRAKOW

We would like to run a parish trip to Krakow next year, leaving on Friday, 26th April. There is a choice of a 5-day trip, half-board, maximum cost £685, or a 7-day trip, half-board, maximum cost £813. If you are interested, please add your name and your preference to the sheet in the porch. Please note priority will be given to parishioners.

CHARITY QUIZ NIGHT

There will be a Charity Quiz Night in aid of the Paisley Pre-5 Children's Centre in St Mary's Church Hall on Monday, 11th June at 7.30pm. Entrance is £3 each and everyone is welcome to come along. BYOB and nibbles!